## CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING MAY 19, 2008 10:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Bob Hein and opened with a Moment of Silence. 45 Members were present.

**ANNOUNCEMENTS** There will be no meeting of the Association in July or August. The Board of Directors has appointed resident Jim Bazzoli to serve on the Cadbury Diversity Committee.

**PROGRAM** Howard Parker introduced the speaker, Judy Gallagher, of Lewes who gave a very informative talk about the "Lewes in Bloom" organization. The group volunteers its talents to help make Lewes beautiful with plantings around the town. Their meetings are held at Cadbury and she invited the residents to attend.

**BUSINESS** The Minutes of the April meeting were accepted as read.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY – Vi Cribb reported a Thank You letter to Marketing for the Expo was sent. She has sent 8 Get-Well cards and asked residents to notify her if a resident is ill.

TREASURER'S REPORT – Nancy Krail reported no activity for April. She has just received a check from Cadbury for \$120.00, representing Cadbury Dollars spent in the Gift Shop.

ACTIVITIES Ruth Barnett reported 3 persons went on the Bike Tour to Rehoboth on May 17. The first Lewes Summer Concert at Stango Park will be May 27. Bus service is available. The Gloria Dei Bell Ringers will give a concert here on Sunday, June 1, in the auditorium. There is a sign-up sheet to the Possum Point Players theater production on June 8.

PROGRAM Sharon Hoover reported the speaker for the June Association meeting will be Harry Spencer, a Lewes resident, who will speak about Lighthouses.

Three volunteers are needed to take care of selecting and ordering the movies that are shown here. This is now the Association's responsibility. Also needed is an Audio-Visual helper.

DINING SERVICES Joe DeMul reported the Committee would meet on May 26.

GIFT SHOP Joan Thorsen reported new articles will be stocked. They will also have new greeting cards next month. Four more persons have volunteered and the Gift Shop hours will be expanded to Fridays.

MEMBERSHIP – Dick Cleaveland reported the membership is the same as last month. He is not getting information about the Committee meetings to post on the Website. He reminded the members that the menus are posted weekly on the Website.

WOODWORKING Dean Hoover reported they have been working and others are using the shop. They have made an outside bench and also a display table for the Gift Shop. Dean has received donations from individuals and he is using these funds to spend on supplies for the woodworking. He would like to have someone to do the accounting of contributions and expenses. President Bob Hein said the Board would discuss this at their next meeting.

**OLD BUSINESS** The CALRA Bulletin Board in the Mail Room needs light.

Comments were made concerning the installation of a Putting Green and Horseshoe Pits, which Vic had mentioned at the Afternoon Exchange meeting. Residents would be asked to contribute part of the expense.

**NEW BUSINESS** The president suggested that volunteers be organized to provide medical transportation for residents when other transportation is not available.

Bob Hein suggested that Cadbury Mugs be given to speakers at our meetings.

Meeting adjourned at 11:35 A.M.

Jeanne Sparks Secretary